Synopsis of: Tipton County Drainage Board: Tuesday, May 29, 2018 at 12:30 pm

MEMBERS PRESENT: Jim Mullins, Mark Manier, Gerald Shuck, Jason Henderson, Heather Terry

OTHERS PRESENT: Janet Stacy, Jim Leffler, Bill Paul, Steve Hartley, Vicky Boyd, Bruce Schulenburg, Jim Stevens

CALL MEETING TO ORDER: President Shuck called the meeting to order.

MODIFICATIONS TO AGNEDA: None

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Jim Mullins made a motion to accept the April 30, 2018 meeting minutes as presented. Mark Manier 2nd the motion. With no further discussion, the motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS: None

OLD BUSINESS: George Julius:

300 S is still closed. Jason had an informal meeting with the landowners again. The landowners are going to do this project on their own. Surveyor Henderson thanked Jason Noble and the other landowners for their help in this. The new tile will intercept all of the water upstream of 700 E. The board will help fund the project with whatever is in the fund, or can be allotted until vacation of the tile. The county highway superintendant and the county engineer are both in agreement with the plan. There will need to be new road cuts requiring permits. There will need to be a public hearing for vacation of this tile. Hiatt will be doing the work and is approximately 2 weeks out for starting. Steve Hartley spoke to the board stating that Noble Farms, Steve Recobs, and himself.

West Elwood: Jason presented the board with an update that he has started the process for creating a subcommittee and a meeting with some Elwood officials. They are trying to pin down an exact date.

Henry Stillwagner: Jason stated he was on site and took some shots, but he is not done. He presented a sketch to the board with some elevations and tile locations.

SURVEYOR REPORT: The board was presented with some pictures of a large root ball given to Jason's office by Jeff Redman. The root ball was not in Tipton County. It was 50 feet long and had completely penetrated and clogged a 12" non-perforated tile in just 3 years. There was brief discussion about trees and tiles.

Jason noted we have had recent trapping claims, and continue with maintenance claims across the county. The office has not had any update on the culvert under SR28 near 500 W. There is a lot of work going on throughout the city and county.

CLAIMS:

Secretary Heather Terry presented the claims to the board in the amount of \$32,724.73. Jim Mullins made a motion to accept the claims as presented. Mark Manier 2nd the motion. With no further discussion, the motion passed.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None

ADJOURNMENT: Jim Mullins made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mark Manier 2nd the motion. With no further discussion the motion passed.

The next meeting will be Monday, June 25, 2018 @ 12:30pm in the Tipton County Courthouse, 1st Floor Meeting Room.

	TIPTON COUNTY DRAINAGE BOA
	JIM MULLINS
	GERALD SHUCK
	MARK MANIER
TTEST:	
FATHER TERRY	

The above minutes were approved at a regular meeting of the Big Cicero Creek Joint Drainage Board. The signatures were intentionally omitted to preserve privacy. Signed copies are available in the Tipton County Surveyor's Office,

1st floor of the Tipton County Courthouse.